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St. Edwardõs NEWSLETTER 

 

I would like to thank our staff & 
Governors for their continued 

support over the last term. 
May the humility of the Shepherds, 

the perseverance of the wise men, 

and the joy of the angels be Godôs 

gift to us all and may the blessing 

of the Christ Child be upon us 

always, 

Mr Mabey 

 

God bless, 

Mr Mabey  

 

 

 

 

 

Mr. Mabey  

(Head Teacher) 

Gospel Reading: 

Luke 1:26-38 

School finishes at 2:15pm on 
Tuesday 19th December 2017. 

Reminder - there is no 6 Oôclock 
club on this day. 

Pupils return on Wednesday 3rd 

January 2018 

 

God sent the angel 
Gabriel to the town of 
Nazareth in Galilee 
with a message for a 
virgin named Mary. 
She was engaged to 
Joseph from the family 
of King David,. The 
angel greeted Mary 
and said, òYou are 
truly blessed! The Lord 
is with you.ò 

Mary was confused by 
the angelôs words and 
wondered what they 
meant. Then the angel 
told Mary, ñDonôt be 
afraid! God is pleased 

with you, and you will 
have a son. His name 
will be Jesus. He will be 
great and will be called 
the Son of God Most 
High. The Lord God will 
make him king, as his 
ancestor David was. He 
will rule the people of 
Israel forever, and his 
kingdom will never end. 

Mary answered; I am the 
Lordôs servant! Let it 
happen as you have 
said.And the angel left 
her 

.The Gospel of the Lord. 

 

 
 

Tinsel and Tea Towels  

Our children in Early Years and Key Stage One performed their Nativity play on Tuesday 12th of 
December. This year, the Christmas story was based around children preparing for their 
Christmas play when are visited by an OFSTED team in an unannounced visit. The inspectors 
observe the childrenôs lessons throughout the school and see the story unfold. They are very 
impressed with what they see and leave the school very happy awarding the Head Teacher with a 
certificate and medal. There were some beautiful solo numbers sang by the very wise men, the 
lead shepherds, a graceful angel, some very proud parents, an excited teacher and a joyful child 
encouraging all her friends to put on an Oscar performance. All the children worked very hard to 
learn all the words to the melodious songs. The actors did a fine job too portraying their 
characters charmingly.  Whilst the performance focused on the challenges faced by teachers 
when putting on a show it also told the story of Christmas and reminded us of the real reason as 
to why we celebrate Christmas. To add to the performance the school choir sang two beautiful 
songs and Nursery children sang their extremely cute snowman song. Well done to all the 
children and a huge thank you to staff who worked tirelessly over a number of weeks to prepare 
for this yearôs Nativity play.  
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 I write this with mixed emotions. Whilst I am excited about my future and the challenges and opportunities 
that my first headship will present, I will also be deeply saddened to leave St Edwardôs, my home for the last 
five years.  I still recall, with fond memories, the very first time I stepped foot in the building. The ethos of St 
Teddyôs is truly unique and very special. Laughter heard in the corridors, smiling staff, happy pupils and the 
sense of ófamilyô all contributed towards this and I knew then that this was where I belonged.  

 
My experiences at St Edwardôs have given me a firm grounding and the necessary skills needed to become 
a headteacher. I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mr Mabey for his trust, support and guidance 
during my time as his deputy.  
I would also like to thank the parents, staff and governors, who all contribute towards making St Edwardôs the 
outstanding school that it is. Governors have been supportive and ever present in ensuring that the school 
continues to strive for excellence, whilst the tireless hard work and commitment of the staff has ensured that 
our pupils have the highest outcomes. This however would not be possible if we didn't have the support and 
ambition of you, our parents. It is evident that the parents of St Edward's are very much a part of the St 
Edward's family.  
Of course change will be a challenging time for us all but as Mr Mabey often reminds me, I will always be a 
óSt Teddyôsô girl and will be taking óSt Teddyôsô with me to St Antonyôs, where I will ensure that a close 

partnership will be maintained with St Edwardôs.   Miss Pampellonne  
 
 

 

At the end of this term, St. Edwardôs also say goodbye to Miss Pampellonne, 
who after 5 successful years as Lead Assistant Headteacher, is moving on to 
take up her own Headship at St. Antonyôs School, Woodford Green. 
As a school, we will be very sorry to lose her, but knowing that she is continuing 
her work in the vineyard of the Lord, we wish her the very best as she continues 
her discipleship within the Diocese. 
 
A personal farewell from Miss Pampellonne é.. 
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On Tuesday 5th December pupils in Key Stage 2 led a magnificent Carol Concert in Our Lady of 

Compassion Church.  The service was a traditional concert, whereby the congregation were actively 

involved in singing all the traditional favourite Christmas hymns such as Away in a Manger, Once in a 

Royal Davidôs City and Hark the Herald, to name but a few. Year 5 and 6 led a beautiful rendition of 

Night of Silence against the parishioners who sung Silent Night. This sounded amazing and many 

adults commented on how they loved this new modern twist. In addition to the beautiful traditional 

hymns, pupils sung Christmas songs from the production óA Child is Bornô and there were Bible 

readings which told the story of Christôs birth. The actors look great in their costumes, and together 

they  created a nativity tableau. It was great to see our pupils back in our Lady of Compassion for their 

Christmas performance. The staff and pupils had clearly worked very hard and Father Angelus 

summed up the performance by saying ñIf this was Britainôs Got Talent, Iôd give you the golden buzzer!ò 

Merry Christmas to each and everyone! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

St Edwardôs Primary School pupils are Teachers of the Faith...

 

A group of pupils from St Edwardôs Primary School represented our Catholic schools on 4th and 5th 

December 2017 at the Highway Church on Romford Road, at an event organised by the charity, Faith 

In Schools. The pupils were called upon to act as guides for non-religious school groups who were 

learning about Christmas.  

Our Catholic pupils taught them about why Christmas is special to us as Christians by acting out scenes 

from the Annunciation in Maryôs Kitchen, The Shepherdôs Story and the Palace of the Three Wise Men, 

while others helped the pupils make birthday cards for baby Jesus and learn about Christmas traditions 

around the world. Elizabeth stated ñIt was really good helping little children to learn about our special 

time of Christmasò.  

Jevin remarked ñI really liked playing the part of Angel Gabriel and giving Mary the Good News from 

Godò. 

The pupils were great ambassadors for the school and were highly praised by the staff at the Highway 

Church and by the staff of the visiting schools.  

 


